
Minutes of Lindale and Newton in Cartmel Parish Council
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Wednesday 23rd May 2018 at 7.30 pm
High Newton Village Hall
1248
PRESENT: Cllr Squire, Cllr Maynard, Cllr Bate, Cllr Wightman, Cllr Mrs McClure
1249
APOLOGIES. Cllr Clarke, Cllr Wearing,  Mrs Cowperthwaite - Clerk
1250   IN ATTENDANCE: Mr Dave Hilton, 
Public 6
1251    MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 25th May 2016:  The minutes, as circulated, were signed as a true record. Proposed Cllr Maynard, Seconded Cllr Bate.
1252    ELECTION of Chairman & Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

One Nomination received for Cllr Squire for Chair proposed by Cllr Armstrong,  Seconded by Cllr Bate. All in favour. Cllr Squire accepted the position and duly signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office and continued to Chair the meeting.

1253   Election of Vice Chairman.

One Nomination received for Cllr Maynard for Vice Chair proposed by Cllr Armstrong,  Seconded by Cllr Bate. All in favour.  Cllr Maynard accepted the position and duly signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

1254 Election of Committees:
(a) Planning- All councillors to be “Planning representatives and 2 councillors to review each application and report to full council meeting to agree decision & comments to LDNPA. 
Cllr Squire to act as lead co-ordinator for planning applications. 
Committee excludes Cllr Armstrong in case of conflict of professional interest in his capacity as professional architect for purposes of voting, he will however take part in discussions so we can benefit from his professional experience.
Clerk to deal with applications under delegated powers as per adopted procedures if applicable.

Proposed Cllr Armstrong, Seconded Cllr Wightman. All in favour.
(b) Finance – All councillors.
(c) Proposed Cllr Armstrong, Seconded Cllr Wightman. All in favour.

1255 Nominations to external bodies:

(a) Lindale Village Hall –Cllr Lynn McClure 
(b) Newton Village Hall – Russ Bate  
(c) Taylor Newton & Hibbert Charity- Cllr Lynn McClure. 
(d) Tree Warden- Mr David Lindley 
(e) Highways CCC Liaison – Clerk.
(f) Parish Council Internal Auditor - Mrs Pamela Brown 
(g) Cartmel Old Grammar School Foundation – Not due this year. 
All nominations proposed by Cllr Armstrong, Seconded by Cllr Bate. All nominations approved unanimously. 

1256    Meeting closed 7.40pm
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF ELECTORS
Introduction and Welcome by Chair 2016/17- Cllr Mike Squire
Councillor Squire welcomed all members of the public, Dave Hilton Guest Speaker and all members of the parish council.  
Chair’s Annual Report of Parish Council activities for 2017/18 and plans for 2018/19 

As the Parish Council does not have any sources of income, finance is raised through the precept process which is charged as part of your local SLDC Council Tax. The Parish precept for 2017/18 was £17,396 This has contributed towards the upkeep of the Parish Areas and other running costs and represented a 0% increase on the previous year for the sixth year running. 

The Parish Council is being asked to take on a lot of extra responsibilities and this means extra costs. There are also additional costs in respect of the Parish Council’s responsibility for the public toilets in the recreation ground. We are grateful to South Lakes Audi for funding the cleaning service to the toilets, and to the organisers of the bonus ball for their contribution to costs.

The Parish Council has improved the footpath between the skateboard park and the recreation ground. We have also installed a safety rail on the steps at  Skittergate, which can be slippery.  The seat adjacent to the Grange Road bus stop was beyond repair and has been replaced.
The Parish Council organised and took part in two successful litter picks in the parish. 
Last year questionnaires were distributed throughout the parish to enable us to review the 2008 Community Plan.  A good response has allowed us to prepare a full report on the findings, which will be distributed in the immediate future.  Nearly 80% of respondents felt it was important to change the name of our parish from Allithwaite Upper PC to Lindale and Newton-in-Cartmel PC, in line with the official guidance, which states that the name should indicate the geographical location.  This change was duly implemented, with effect from April of this year.  
More than 50% of Lindale residents thought it important that the Church should remain open, the congregation remains very small and the diocese is pressing ahead with the closure programme. Apart from the loss of this community place of worship we will also lose the Parish Newsletter, which we have used for very many years to inform residents of matters of local interest.

With assistance from SLDC and Cumbria action for Sustainability (CAfS), we have obtained a grant from the Rural Community Energy Fund to carry out a full technical and environmental study to assess the feasibility of using Lindale Beck to produce small scale hydroelectric power for community benefit.  This grant will fund all costs up to and including planning permission, should the study prove successful.

The chair would very much like to see volunteers to fill the vacancies for two councillors for the Lindale ward.
Q and A Parish Councillors, County Councillor and District Councillors.

District or County Councillor s Present – A report was submitted by  County Cllr Bill Wearing      No questions raised by public
Presentation from Dave Hilton
Dave gave a very enjoyable and informative presentation on his metal detecting hobby and items he has found locally. 
Meeting was followed by tea, coffee and refreshments and informal discussions and questions with Councillors.

Next meeting of Council Wednesday 13th June 2017 at 7.30 Newton Village Hall. 
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